St. Alphonsus Parish Council Meeting Minutes – Unofficial 
June 9, 2020  6:30 pm


Members Present – Kevin Clouse, Tiffany Powers, Jessica Green, Shelly Blandford, David Sinclair, Christina Dant and Fr. Anthoni Ottagan. Absent were Nicole Murphy, Bobby Glenn, Don Peters and Johnny Warren.  Susan O’Bryan was also present for this meeting. 

Fr. Anthoni opened the meeting with a prayer.  

Tiffany asked if everyone had reviewed the May minutes.  All present had.  Christina motioned to accept the minutes and David seconded the motion.  All present concurred.  

Committee Reports
Faith Formation:  Fr. Anthoni let us know that Sister Vivian sent out an email to all Confirmation and First Communion families letting them know about the services scheduled for Sunday July 26 at 11:00. Faith Formation will continue when students return to school.  If school starts with NTI days then we will need to make a plan for providing Faith Formation virtually. 

Youth Group:  No report 

Music Ministry & Liturgy Committee:  Fr. Anthoni reported that they have a meeting scheduled for Monday June 15.  We had 20+ people attend the May Procession.  There will be a Corpus Christi celebration at St. Elizabeth’s June 14th at 6:00.  

Finance:  David reported that thanks to the SBA loan and continued tithing from the parishoners we are doing well.  The OCS Assessment for the year is $44,019.  Susan has updated the budget to account for our fundraising plans and finalized OCS Assessment numbers. 

Buildings and Grounds:  Fr. Anthoni reported that there is a small leak in the rectory in the same place that was repaired last year. 

Catholic Schools:  No report

Social Concerns:  Fr. Anthoni reported that many members of the parish participated in the fundraiser for Nate Warren.   
  
Old Business
Ornaments and T-shirts for Jubilee – Tiffany presented the order form for the t-shirts.  T-shirts can be ordered online or using the paper order form.  We will have to place an order by June 24th to have them in time for our July 11th fundraiser.    

New Business
· Our 150th year Jubilee Celebration is scheduled for August 2nd.  We will make more plans as it approaches to ensure we following social distancing guidelines.  We plan to celebrate our 150th anniversary all year!
 
· July 11th fundraiser – We will be selling chicken dinner plates via drive thru at 4:00.  The time has been changed to match the signage we already have.  We will have cakes avaialbe for purchase to substitute for the cake wheel that is so popular.  We also plan to sell tickets for a 50/50 raffle at that time.

The next meeting will be at 6:30 pm Tuesday August 18, 2020.   

The meeting was closed by Fr. Anthoni with a prayer and the meeting was adjourned at 7:16 pm.

	
Respectfully Submitted,
Shelly Blandford
                                                                   
